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History & Facts:
By Jean Hedgepeth

Myr. Harry Burr Weldon

For this newsletter, I have chosen Mr.

Harry Burr Weldon of the Davis Bend
community. He was the son of John
Crittenden and Mary Wood (Sandidge)
Weldon. He came from a very
prominent family. His ancestors were
one of the two Davis families for which
the Bend was named. They came here
from Virginia. His great grandfather,
George W. Davis, bought the farm in
1817, when that area was still Barren
County.

His grandparents, George Dale and
Eliza Jane (Davis) Weldon are buried on
the old home place in Davis Bend. He
was one of nine children: Leona Leoti,
Robert Dale, Minnie Myrtle, Harvey
Lane, John Wood, Carrie Sandidge,
Fronie Davis, and William Adair, who
was the father of Dr. Adair of Barren
County.

Harry Burr was born October 22,
1877 and died September 27, 1898 in
New York. When he enlisted in the
Spanish American War on July 6, 1898,
he said he was a school teacher. One
wonders if he may have taught at the
little one room school in Davis Bend,
which was Cave Springs.

He was in Company K. of the U.S.
Infantry. The war only lasted a short
time. The war began on April 25, 1898
and ended on August 12, 1898, but took
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the lives 0f 2,910 men and 1,577 were
wounded. The United States had
300,000 regular soldiers and volunteers.

Cuba, Puerto Rico, and the
Philippines were all involved. Most of
the fighting was done in Cuba. Mr.
Weldon contracted typhoid fever and
was sent back to camp in New York to
be treated. Camp Wikoff at Montouk
Point, Long Island, New York was set
up for all the soldiers that had contracted
tropical fevers in Cuba. It closed on
October 28, 1898. While there 257
soldiers died and many were buried
there, but Mr. Weldon was brought back
to his hometown and buried in the Pearl
Webb Cemetery.

On his tombstone are the words: “A
brave spirit lies buried here, who died a
glorious death in his country’s cause.
He has gone to a bright home where
grief can come no more.”



Mr. John Leslie (Less) King

Our other soldier for this newsletter
will be Mr. John Leslie (Less) King. He
was born on January 5, 1888 and died
December 24, 1977. He never married
and was a farmer in the Canmer
community.

He was the son of Ambrose Lee and
Mary Alice (Morris) King. He was one
of ten children: William P., born 1874,
Mary L, 1879, Jerman Morris, 1881
(named after his grandfather Morris),
Verda, 1883, Sanford L., 1885, Frank
W., 1890, Mayme, 1892, James R, 1893,
David S, 1896, and Landreth, 1899. The
older King family came to Kentucky
from Virginia, but Ambrose came here
from Breathitt County. Mr. Less was a
member of the Masons’ and the Eastern
Star. He was a Pvt. in the U.S. Army in
WWI. Mr. W.H. Broady signed his
registration card. He died in Shelbyville
at the Masonic Home and was brought
back to Canmer for burial with his
family.

Persons buried at Pearl
Webb since the last
newsletter:

Charley Y. Burks
DOB: August 8, 1927
DOD: August 10, 2014

Joyce Carolyn (Avery) Dill
DOB: February 8, 1945
DOD: October 4, 2014

Lawrence Ray ""Larry"' Davenport
DOB: October 31, 1957
DOD: October 10, 2014

Treasurer’s Desk:
By: Brenda Dudderar

Since the Summer edition of our
newsletter, we have received several
donations. The Mayhall family sent a
bequest in memory of Lowell and Jenny
Lysle Mayhall. Donations were received
in memory of Charley Burks also.




We had a few donations made toward
the road fund. The road is complete and
again we thank Larry and Patty Jaggers
for donating the land. The project did
not cost nearly as much as we
anticipated. We had to have some dirt
leveled, the rock spread, and a survey
made. We are in the process of getting a
deed. We will have to add more rock
later. It is so nice to be able to drive all
the way around the cemetery. The road
was completed just before the Charley
Burks funeral. They were able to drive
right up to his plot. We would like to
thank Mr. Don Pedigo for leveling the
rock once they were spread.

Larry Davenport lived directly across
from the cemetery. He even helped
work one Memorial Day weekend. He
was always complimenting the beauty of
Pearl Webb. When he passed away he
was buried there, even though he was
not originally from Canmer.

With the help of Teddy Dillard most
all stones have been glued. AsI have
stated in the past the list of jobs
continues to grow and the workers are
few. We want to thank everyone for
their continued financial support.

Pearl Webb Cemetery Board:

Larry Rogers, President
Roy Avery, Vice-President
Brenda Dudderar, Treasurer
Peggy Sue Avery, Secretary
James E. Chaney

Paul Sullivan

Jean Hedgepeth

Junior Priddy

Erik Priddy

Billy Vance

Frankie Weller

Make your tax deductible
donation to Pearl Webb
Cemetery today:

Make checks payable to:
Pearl Webb Cemetery

Mail to:

Pearl Webb Cemetery

¢/o Brenda Dudderar, Treasurer
1945 North Jackson HWY
Hardyville, KY 42746

Phone: 270-528-5042




Quarry Hill Monuments
“Monuments of Character”
7725 North Jackson HWY
Magnolia, KY 42757 (Linwood)
270-528-5654

101 Abe’s Way
Hodgenville, KY 42748
270-358-0037
Brian & Brent Shelton, Managers
www.quarrvhillmonuments.com

Brooks Funeral Home
50 Main Street
Munfordville, KY 42765
270-524-4400

Douglas & Denise Brooks
Funeral Directors

“Qur family cares for your family”

www.brooksfuneralhomeky.com

Dennison’s
Roadside Market
5824 South Jackson HWY
Horse Cave, KY 42749
Phone: 270-786-1663

“Memorial Day Flowers,
Large variety of seasonal saddles,
gift baskets, & fruit baskets
available!”

Owners: Paul, Kathy, & Matt Dennison

Winn Funeral Home
210 Maple Avenue
Horse Cave, KY 42749
270-786-2121
Since 1908

www.winnfuneralhome.com

Sego Funeral Home
“Serving families since the 1940’s”

P.0. Box 637
114 W. South Street
Munfordville, KY 42765
270-524-2421

www.segofuneraihome.com

“Your local home-town family”
Jerry W. & Sandra Gardner, Owners

Dixon-Rogers
Funeral Home

POB 91, HWY 31-E
Magnolia, KY 42757
Phone: 270-324-3291
Todd Skaggs & Brad Turner

www.dixon-rogers.com

Hart County Monument
1043 Main Street
P.O. Box 637
Munfordville, KY 42765

270-524-2421
270-524-2424

“Your satisfaction is our guarantee”

Hedgepeth Supply Company
1406 Hedgepeth Road
Canmer, KY 42722

270-528-2133
270-528-2135 Fax

Farm Supplies — Hardware Store

“See us for all your farm needs!”
Owners: Larry & Jean Hedgepeth
Robert & Vicki Thompson

Houk Insurance Agency, Inc.
313 S. Dixie Street
P.O. Box 250
Horse Cave, KY 42749

Phone:
270-786-2724
270-786-2234
270-773-3558

Fax: 270-786-2233

www.houkinsurance.com

Priddy’s ProCut
2290 North Jackson HWY
Canmer, KY 42722

270-528-5315

“Making the world PRIDDY,
one lawn at a time!”

Owner: Junior Priddy

Note from Pearl Webb
Cemetery Board:

We greatly appreciate our sponsors
on this page. Without them, the
newsletter would not be possible.

Please do business with these
people whenever possible. Tell
them you appreciate their support
to Pearl Webb Cemetery!

GOD BLESS

AMERICA




